
 

 

CITY OF LAMBS GROVE 

COUNCIL MEETING 

SEPTEMBER 3, 2020 

 

Meeting was called to order by Mayor Patrick Edwards at 7:05 p.m.  Roll call:  Cindy Humke, Cathi Fouts, 
Chris Norman, and Chris Wood present.  Absent:  John Bartello.  

Guests:  Jordan Hostetler – Jordan said that Manatt’s was still on target for previously determined end 
dates for Pioneer Drive project and has submitted an application for partial payment. Roll call vote to 
approve this partial payment- 4 ayes -  0 nayes. Check was signed at Council meeting and will be mailed 
out the next day. 

New Business: 

a. During the DOT storm debris pick up there was damage done to curbs on Pioneer Drive, 
Emerson Hough, and Memory Lane.  Manatt’s has provided us with a quote that we will 
submit to FEMA to request reimbursement for the repair.  

b. FEMA application has been submitted and awaiting approval. The City of Lambs grove will 
be asking for reimbursement for the following damages: 

i. manhole sleeve on Tonca Trail – Jasper Construction to be doing a quote for us 

ii. Tree Removal form OGG park  

iii. Landfill tipping for DOT debris removal 

iv. Curb repairs on Pioneer Drive, Emerson Hough, and Memory Lane to be done by 
Manatt’s. 

v. Repair of Lambs Grove sign uplighting will be done by Drewis Electric. They are to be 
providing us with a quote for those costs. 

c & d. 2nd DOT pick update is awaiting approval and confirmation by DOT. Residents will be 
made aware of this date once Mayor Edwards hears from them with a date.  

e.  Fouts moved to approve Resolution 2020-12  authorizing the 2020-2021 Street Financing 
Report. Wood seconded this motion. Roll call vote was 3 ayes and 1 absent. Resolution 2020-12 
shall be approved and added to the City records. 

Consent Agenda: 

Humke moved and was seconded by Norman to approve all the items on the consent agenda including 
the minutes from the August 6, 2020 meeting, list of bills, and reconciliation report for August.   Motion 
carried 4-0.      

Chris Machin Training new clerk $130 



 

 

News Printing Company Publications $45.03 

Dodd’s Sanitation Contract $710.00 

Kathy Andreas Salary 413.09 

IPERS Retirement $75.50 

Alliant Energy Utilities $11.70 

Alliant Energy 

Jasper County Sheriff  

Iowa One Call  

Quality Striping 

Jasper County Construction 

D1 Affordable Tree Service 

Utilities 

Annual fees 

Services 

Street cleaning 

Walnut Street barrier 

Emergency tree removal 

$424.75 

$3000 

$11.70 

$925 

$2725 

$1600 

Total August Bills  $10,326.70 

  

General Fund $379.72 

Charges for Fee $2,660.40 

Local Option Sales Tax $1292.23 

Emergency $0.00 

Road Use Fund $1477.09 

Debt Service $0.00 

Total August Revenue $5809.44 

 

Mayor:  Mayor Edwards reported that after the Derecho was over, he had personally done a house to 
house check for property damage. Mayor Edwards also said he had set up, executed, and paid for 
emergency tree removal from OGG Park.  He has instructed Andreas to create a DNR account to acquire 
free tree seedlings for all our residents to help replace all of the trees we lost during the Derecho. 

Streets:  Andreas acquired the paint and supplies needed for Norman to start painting the crosswalks on 
the streets. Norman will start this once work on Pioneer Road has been completed.      

Sewers:  Bartello was absent and Mayor Edwards informed us that Bartello would be absent for the 
foreseeable future. Norman is to take over all Sewer Steward duties until Bartello’s return. 

Parks:  Humke reported that the parks she has removed all storm debris from our parks.  



 

 

Tree Steward: all matters of tree damage and removal had already been covered by this time.  

Storm Sewers:  There is storm damage to the manhole sleeve at 110 Tonca Trail from a fallen tree. 
Awaiting a quote for this and it will be turned in to FEMA for reimbursement. 

City Clerk:  No report   

Old Business:  Jordan Hostetler said that the Pioneer Drive Project is on target with all dates set up for 
completion of this project, even with the week off they had to take due to storm damage. 

Fouts moved and was seconded by Wood to adjourn the meeting at 8:00 p.m.  Motion carried 4-0. 

Next City Council meeting to be held October 1, 2020 at 7:00 p.m. 

Minutes submitted by Kathy Andreas, City Clerk 

Mayor  

Patrick Edwards 

City Clerk 

Kathy Andreas 


